
Priory News 4th December 2023 

Dear Parents, 

It’s starting to get festive in school. The sounds of children rehearsing 

for their Christmas plays can be heard around the school. Our       

Christmas tree is up, and our Christmas post-box is now open for col-

lections and deliveries. If your child is bringing in cards for others, 

please help them to make sure the class name is on the envelope as 

well as names—add it to the postbox, and our Year 6 children will be 

sorting out deliveries. 

The discos at the end of last week were a great occasion. Thank-you to 

FOPJS for organising these. FOPJS were out in force on Sunday evening 

too—did you spot them helping Santa on his sleigh around town? It 

was a cold and damp evening, but it didn’t dampen the spirits of the 

children who were delighted to see Santa along their street. 

Tomorrow, it is Parents Do Day in school. We look forward to seeing 

many of you in class during the day, helping with Christmas art         

activities. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Parents Do Day 5th December 

Y3/4 Mixed Futsal Tournament 5th December 

New Parents Open Morning 7th December 

Y5 Space VR Event 8th December 

FOPJS Christmas Present Room 8th / 11th December 

Christmas Performances 14th / 15th December 

Christmas Jumper Day 18th December 

Christmas Lunch  18th / 19th December 

Christingle 20th December 

Parents Do Day 

Timings for the sessions are as follows: 

Year 3: 9.30am 

Year 4: 11am 

Year 5: 1.15pm 

Year 6: 2.10pm 

Please do come and join your child to create some festive art!

Each session last for an hour.   

Christmas Performances  

Don’t forget to sign up for your tickets for the performances.  

Details of how to do this were sent home on a letter last 

week.  

Year 4 Bikeability 

Very sadly, the bikeability session on Friday had to be      

cancelled, due to the icy conditions on the playground. We 

are currently trying to reschedule this with the trainers, and 

will let all those affected know of any date in due course. 

Mobile Phones and Online Safety 

As children progress through the school, we understand that 

parents may wish to allow their child to have a mobile phone. 

Having a mobile phone is a privilege, and as parents, you will 

need to make sure that you monitor your child’s usage of this 

very carefully.  

• Make sure you regularly check your child’s phone    

usage—to ensure you are keeping them safe.  

• Do not allow your children to have access to their 

phone after bedtime.  

• Make sure you are having open conversations with 

your child about their online behaviour too.  

Mobile phones are not allowed in school. Children in Year 6 

may bring one to school if they are walking to and from 

school independently, but this must be handed to their class 

teacher each morning. 

If you aren’t sure, please ask.  

Aspirational Me 

Aspirational Me is already generating much enthusiasm from 

the children. We have revisited the pledges for the children this 

year, and tied them into our curriculum a little more.  

We already have our first bronze badges to award, which is 

fabulous! 

Well done to: Sebastian, Max, Penny, Paisley and Alfie! 








